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Calendar
Jan 8 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting
Jan 13 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner, Soup ‘n Salad
Feb 9 Sat 8 pm Mardi Gras Party
Feb 12 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting
Feb 17 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner, Cajun
Mar 10 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner, Corned Beef & Cabbage
Mar 12 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting
Apr 9 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting
Apr 14 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner, Italian

by Janet Quillman, LTIA President
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LTIA 2013 Membership
Help to support the LTIA acti viti es and maintain the Community 
House. Membership includes free classifi ed ads, att endance at LTIA 
dinners, and children’s holiday parti es.

Please enclose your check for $40 payable to “LTIA” and send to:
  LTIA Treasurer
  5698 Lake Tishomingo Rd
  Hillsboro MO 63050

NAME  .....................................................................................................................................................

ADDRESS  .................................................................................................................................................

.................................................................................................................................................................

PHONE  ....................................................................................................................................................

EMAIL  .....................................................................................................................................................

Happy New Year! Another year has 
come and gone much too fast. Thanks 
to all of the LTIA members and volun-
teers it was all good. We can only hope 
this year will be just as successful. 

This is the time when we must 
ask for everyone’s continued support 
by sending in your 2013 membership 
dues. For just $40 per year ($3.33 per 
month) you can join us for monthly 
dinner meetings, place free ads in the 
newslett er and bring your children, 
grandchildren, nieces and nephews to 
the holiday parties. 

Due to the success of fund raisers 
and rentals in 2012 we opened up the 
children’s Christmas Party and Chili 
Cook-Off  to everyone including non-
members. We hope all that att ended 
had a good time and will consider 
joining us as members this year. The 
same as last year the Chili cook-off  
was fantastic with 13 tasty chili en-
tries. This year’s fi rst place chili champ 
was Rick Quillman with Barb Overy 
coming in a close second. Thanks go 
out to Gail Lents for donating her time 
and artistic talents making the apron 
for 1st place and lake resident Barb 
Rohm’s daughter-in-law Erin Frank 

for face painting at 
the children’s party. 
Be sure to check the 
website for pictures. 

We also can’t 
forget the most im-
portant person of the 
day Santa Claus who 
took time out of his 
schedule to visit Lake 
Tish and spend time 
reading a story, pass-
ing out gift s and taking pictures. 

Our next monthly dinner meeting 
will be Sunday, January 13th and the 
theme is soup & salad. The February 
meeting will be a Cajun dinner on the 
3rd Sunday, February 17th. 

In February we 
will also be hosting 
the Lake Tishomingo 
Mardi Gras party on 
Saturday the 9th. The 
festivities will begin 
at 8pm. There will be 
live music by Mike 
Matt ingly, appetizers 
and CHEAP drinks. 
LTIA members who 
are paid up for 2013 

will receive discounted entrance fee 
for themselves and their non-resident 
guests. Membership does have its 
rewards! 
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LTPOA

Classifi ed Ads

Website: www.laketishomingo.com
This newletter is available in full color at the website. 

Email
Receive “This week at Lake Tish” email announcements. Contact 
Janet Hirsch, jhirsch@catenary.com.

Newsletter
Submit photos, articles, and ads to jhirsch@catenary.com. 

Next Newsletter Deadline: February 20, 2013

Lake Tishomingo Improvement Association

LTIA

• Lakefront Lot.  O-8. 50 x 150 ft,  with shed. Best offer.  
Jim & Lucille Clatto (314) 843-7391, cell: (314) 565-4274.

President John Dauernheim 636-274-1597 jdauernh@gmail.com
VP/Secretary Ray Lauer 636-285-3328 rbl1242@aol.com
Treasurer Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Buildings John Johnston 636-274-1486  jrjston@charter.net
Maintenance Kevin Seelbach 314-581-2287  kseelb@yahoo.com
Maintenance Gordon Kassen 314-713-2359 gordon@slymanbros.com 
Security Phil Overy 636-285-8891  barbovery@charter.net

Committees
Boat Patrol Phil Overy 636-285-8891  barbovery@charter.net 
Dam Clarue Holland 314-623-5869   Clarue-Martin@att.net
Finance Janet Hirsch 636-285-0813 jhirsch@catenary.com
Gate Operation Russ Wilner 636-285-7919 russ.wilner@gmail.com
Stickers & Gate Cards Ken Jost 636-274-0453 kbkjos@aol.com
Water Quality Test Clarue Holland 314-623-5869   Clarue-Martin@att.net
Website/Newsletter Janet Hirsch 636-285-0813 jhirsch@catenary.com

President Janet Quillman 636-748-2030 janetquillman@gmail.com
Vice President Shelby Reneski 314-920-5421 shelbyreneski@charter.net
Treasurer Julie Johnston 636-274-1486   Julie.Johnston@psiind.com
   julie.johnston@charter.net
Secretary Sue Schweiss 636-274-0584 sschweiss@slbfi nc.com
Ways and Means Renee Kittel 636-285-0436 reneemorrison1976@yahoo.com
Maintenance Rick Quillman 636-748-2030  djquill@charter.net

PWSD#13 (Sewer Dist) Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Lakeside Gardeners Rich Hirsch 636-285-0813 rhirsch@catenary.com
Parents Club Janet Hensel 636-274-2909 kevinjanet@charter.net
Tishomingo Anglers Gary Ryan 636-274-7126 h2owillow@yahoo.com
Tishomingo Anglers Kevin Schreirich 636-274-9020 scheirichr@charter.net

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Classifi ed Advertising Rates
LTIA members, non-commercial listing no charge
Non-LTIA members, each listing $ 5

Display Advertising Rates
Business card $ 10 per issue $ 60 per year
1/4 page  15  120
1/2 page  25  150
Full page  50  300

Other Organizations

• Embroidered Lake Tishomingo Sweatshirts. $30 each.  
Gail Lents (636) 274-4245.

• Buildable Lakefront Lots.  K block. $70,000. Charlie 
Hirth, 285-1372.

• Lakefront Lot.  E-15. $5,000.  Nancy Brown, 260 Prairie 
Dr, Sullivan MO 63080 (314) 523-7350 x7501.

• Five Buildable Lots: A66 – A70.  South side of lake, 
level, wooded.  For information call Kevin at 618-281-9563 
(home and work) or 314-602-9022 (cell).  Asking $26,000 
obo.

• Aluminum dock frame, needs new decking - $450. 
Heavy duty pontoon cover 20-22’ pontoon, still in box, 
never used. $295. Mike  636.274.4886

• Bayliner skiboat w/ 40 hp motor, golf cart w/ charger, rid-
ing mower, and paddle boat. Charlie Hirth, 285-1372.

• Airhead Viper-3 towable tube - $75 - red, white and 
black 3-seater, in excellent condition - no leaks. Larry Fur-
rer 314-302-5593.

• Lot and bass boat, Lot C43. $2000. 17-ft 1992 aluminum 
bass boat with 2005 Evinrude 40hp. $4000. Will sell both 
together for $5000. Larry Thomas, (314) 452-7348.
• Pontoon boat. 2000 Sun Tracker 18’ aluminum Party 
Barge, 25hp Mercury with matching trailer, great shape, 
hardly used, $4700.  Located across from 5740 N Lake-
shore Dr.  Contact Dennis (314) 481-3637.

• Lot for sale. Lot N1. Best offer. John & Frances Grillo 
(636) 937-2687.

• Wanted Boat Lifts. Lifts for 15’ ski boat and 24’ Pontoon. 
Joe Hejnal (636) 274-9192 or (314) 805-1287.
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MARDI GRAS DANCE
Saturday, February 9th

Doors Open at 8:00PM

Live Music by Mike Mattingly

Cheap Beer-Cheap Drinks-Appetizers
50/50 - Best Mask Contest

$25.00 per couple or $15.00 per person

LTIA members receive a $5.00 discount with your paid 2013 membership.
Members can also purchase discounted tickets for their non-resident guests.

Info call Julie 274-1486 or Janet 748-2030

Children’s Christmas & Chili Cookoff

More pictures at www.laketishomingo.com/gallery
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Site 1

Site 2

Lake Tishomingo and the 

Lakes of Missouri Volunteer Program

Lake Tishomingo’s water quality has been moni-

tored at the dam (Site 1) by citizen volunteers 

since 2004 (excluding 2005 and 2006).  Monitor-

ing at Site 2 began in 2007. This report covers the 

years up to and including 2011.

Water clarity (as measured by Secchi disk) is 

good at Site 1, often exceeding 10 feet each year, 

but averaging around 7 feet across all years. 

Average water clarity was 64 inches in 2011. The 

water at Site 2 is not as clear, averaging just over 

4 feet across all years and just under 4 feet in 

2011.

Suspended sediment values are low at both sites. 

Values above 2 mg/L are uncommon at the dam 

and when they occur are likely associated with 

precipitation and runoff.

In 2011, Lake Tishomongo had lower concen-

trations of nutrients and chlorophyll than most 

lakes monitored by the LMVP (see bar graphs on 

page 4). 

Concentrations of chlorophyll (an estimate of 

algae biomass) and nutrient concentrations cor-

related rather tightly in 2011. Algal biomass in 

Lake Tishomingo is likely limited by nutrients, 

particularly phosphorus. In other words, the best 

way to reduce the amount of algae in the lake is 

to reduce the amount of phosphorus getting into 

the lake. 

For more information on the relationship be-

tween water clarity, sediment, chlorophyll and 

nutrients, visit this link at the LMVP website:

http://lmvp.org/introduction/index.htm

Lakes of Missouri Volunteer Program

5).

by Tony Thorpe, LMVP Coordinator

by nutrients, particularly phosphorus. In other words, the 
best way to reduce the amount of algae in the lake is to 
reduce the amount of phosphorus gett ing into the lake.

For more information on the relationship between 
water clarity, sediment, chlorophyll and nutrients, visit this 
link at the LMVP website: 

htt p://lmvp.org/introduction/index.htm

The lake volunteers who have contributed their time to 
this program are Barb & Ron Rohm, Jason Covington, Bev 
& Ken Jost, and Charlie Lents.

Lake Tishomingo property owners are encouraged to 
help with the LMVP sampling program. Contact lake resi-
dent Barb Rohm (636) 274-1977 for more info.

Lake Tishomingo’s water quality has been monitored 
at the dam (Site 1) by volunteers since 2004 (excluding 2005 
and 2006). Monitoring at Site 2 began in 2007. This report 
covers the years up to and including 2011.

Water clarity (as measured by Secchi disk) is good at 
Site 1, oft en exceeding 10 feet in a given year, but averaging 
around 7 feet across all years. Average water clarity was 64 
inches in 2011. The water at Site 2 is not as clear, averaging 
just over 4 feet across all years and just under 4 feet in 2011.

Suspended sediment values are low at both sites. 
Values above 2 mg/L are uncommon at the dam and when 
they do occur are likely associated with precipitation and 
runoff .

In 2011, Lake Tishomingo had lower concentrations of 
nutrients and chlorophyll than most lakes monitored by the 
LMVP (see the graphs on page 5).

Concentrations of chlorophyll (an estimate of algae bio-
mass) and nutrient concentrations correlated rather tightly 
in 2011. Algae biomass in Lake Tishomingo is likely limited 
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In Memory

Eleanor Schaab
Long time lake homeowner Eleanor Schaab passed 
away on October 30.  Our most sincere condolences go 
out to her entire family.

Ed Kemp
Lake resident Ed Kemp passed away on November 
25. Our most sincere condolences go out to his entire 
family.

Lake Tish Gets Fresh Fish
by Barb Rohm

Happy New Year!! 
We are happy to report that in November the TAA 

stocked the lake with 7-9 inch Walleye. 
 TAA contributed $1000. {Thanks to everyone for the 

aluminum cans.} Jim Timmersman donated $500 and Ken 
Jost $100. We want to give them a BIG thank you!!

Creel limits will be posted later in the year. We are 
making up a new creel limit sign for the ramp area. 

Tishomingo Anglers Association

Tishomingo, Site 1

Tishomingo, Site 1

Lake Tishomingo, Site 1 compared to other LMVP lakes 

(2011 water clarity, suspended sediment and chlorophyll data)

Tishomingo, Site 1
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You Can Help
Save Postage and Printing Costs
This newlett er is published every two months for Lake 
Tishomingo property owners. The printing cost is shared 
between the LTPOA and the LTIA. The postage is paid by 
the LTPOA. 
You can help these organizations save some of the newslet-
ter costs by switching to the full-color electronic edition of 
the newslett er. The current and past newslett ers (back to 
2003) are available at the website:

www.laketishomingo.com

Let us know if you are willing to switch to the electron-
ic edition by sending an email message to 

jhirsch@catenary.com 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT OF LTPOA
by John Dauernheim

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

The Board and I would like to wish everyone a happy and 
healthy New Year. 

As you can obviously see the lake has been dropped six 
feet for work in dredging and building a silt catch. At this 
time it makes sense to work on your seawalls and docks, 
for it may be some time before the lake will be dropped to 
this level again.

Another problem we have here at the 
lake is an issue with people not posting 
their lot numbers on their docks. Please 
make sure your dock is numbered along 
with your boats and anything else that 
has contact with the water. 

As you know many homes are for sale 
here at the lake and when the new own-
ers move in, some are having a hard time trying to prove 
ownership of docks, even those that are located in the front 
of their property. The Board has more to do than try to 
locate ownership of these unmarked docks to satisfy sale 

contracts. 
Don’t just assume because you have been a property 

owner at the lake for many years that the Board knows 
your boats, docks, etc. Please mark your property for your 
own benefi t and safeguarding. 

This is a great time to mark your dock while the lake 
level is low and it is easy to reach all docks. In the future, 

if the Board has a problem establishing 
ownership of a dock, the dock may have 
to be removed.

Please work with us to keep Lake 
Tishomingo one of the greatest places to 
enjoy.

Thank you,
John Dauernheim

P.S. Please start doing a rain dance in April if we still have 
not had rain to fi ll the lake.

If the Board has a problem 
establishing ownership of 
a dock, the dock may have 

to be removed.

Dock Repair
or

Dock Replacement

New poles and/or 
new decking

Carpenter with 
30 years experience

Greg Wood
(314) 800-6981

For references call 
Ken & Bev Jost (636) 274-0453
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LTPOA Meeting Minutes November 13, 2012

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Marilyn 
Meyer, John Johnston, Phil Overy, Gordon Kassen, and Ray Lauer

Approved Absence: Kevin Seelbach
President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:00 

p.m.  There were fourteen (14) people in att endance and all recited 
the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of Meeting of October 9, 2012: On a motion by Mari-
lyn Meyer, seconded by Phil, the minutes were not read as they 
had already been distributed via the website.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn reported that through Assess-
ments for 2012-13, sale of gate cards, trailer rental and bank inter-
est, there was a total cash infl ow of $3,933.68.

Cash outfl ow amounted to $4,046.85 with the major items 
being $1,472.00 for payment to the IRS, $928.00 for Missouri Em-
ployers Mutual Insurance, and $1,347.78 to Sentry Security.

The checking account balance is $291,430.37.  Delinquent 
assessments for 2011-2012 and for 2012-2013 involve two empty 
houses, and 4 others have been turned over to the Board’s att or-
ney for collection.

Phil made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, and it 
was seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED

Then Marilyn presented information for November billing 
(9/10/12 to 10/28/12) and for which she had already made pay-
ments.  This amounted to $3,980.97 and involved such items as 
Sentry Security (September 10 to October 2) for $2,679.60, legal 
payment for 3rd quarter of $559.70, Newslett er for November/De-
cember at $231.90 and $100.00 to the trapper.   The other minor 
costs involved payments to Charter Business for the phone at the 
gate, PWSD#13, rewiring the light over the bulletin board adjacent 
to the guard shack, repair of the trailer hitch and for the portable 
toilet outside the community house.  Phil made a motion to ac-
cept the report, and it was seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION 
PASSED

Gate: Russ Wilner was not available for the meeting, but had 
sent information to Rich Hirsch about four days of gate “transac-
tions” and it refl ected there appears to be widespread abuse of 
three assigned code numbers.  This matt er will be further re-
viewed.   Russ said he will download more transaction data in the 
future to try and detect any additional entry code abuse.      

SECURITY: Phil reported that on Saturday, October 27 there 
was a call made to the 911 operator from a resident who indicated 
a guest was threatening to take his own life.  Sheriff  Deputies and 
an ambulance arrived on the scene only to discover the individual 
had left  on foot.  A search was to no avail.

On Saturday, November 3, there was a report of vandalism 
having occurred to several mail boxes on the South side, and one 
was stolen.  

The seasonal contract with Sentry Security for guard services 
ended on October 28.

On November 7 Phil replaced the gate arm aft er it was 
knocked loose by a tailgater.  There was no damage and no mon-
etary loss involved.  

Phil reminded everyone that November is Neighborhood 
Watch month and asked that anyone witnessing suspicious activ-
ity to contact 911.  Finally, property owners should be aware of 
burning regulations as found in the November/December news-
lett er.

BUILDING: John Johnston presented two requests from 
property owners, Lots B-13 and B-14 (Woods) and I-20 (Messina), 
both wanting to replace existing docks.  Both were approved on a 
motion by Gordon, seconded by Phil.  Then, there was a request 
for dock replacement on Lots A-12 and A-13 (Diaz de Leon), 
however this was tabled until the plan could be resubmitt ed by 
the owner.  (It was later approved via e-mail aft er assurance was 
given proper building materials would be utilized.)

MAINTENANCE: President Dauernheim stated he would 
advise Kevin the truck is to be outfi tt ed with the snow plow.  
Also, he reported the start of construction of the pole barn in 
the maintenance area is awaiting approval of Jeff erson County 
authorities.  Gordon will follow up on this issue.  

FINANCE:  No report
WEBSITE: Janet reported the deadline for submission of 

information, ads, etc., for the next publication of the Newslett er is 
December 20, 2012.

PARENTS CLUB REPRESENTATIVE: Barb Rohm advised 
there will be a Christmas event for children and the chili cook off  
on December 9

GARDEN CLUB – SEWER BOARD – WATER TESTING: No 
reports.

DAM: Clarue was not present for the meeting but had sent 
an e-mail relative to the ground hog burrows that had been ob-
served.  She contacted Bill McLaren who inspected the dam and 
provided a bid of $1,850.00 to remediate the situation.  Clarue had 
sought two other bids and it appeared those contractors would be 
more costly.  Besides, Bill has experience in addressing the tunnel-
ing by animals.  Phil questioned whether McLaren has insurance 
coverage, and with the assumption he does, Phil made a motion 
to approve the hiring of McLaren.  John Johnston seconded the 
motion.  MOTION PASSED (Note:  John Dauernheim contacted 
Mr. McLaren and on November 22 verifi ed he has insurance 
coverage.)   

OLD BUSINESS: President Dauernheim reported he had 
contacted Bill McLaren regarding the time frame for which he 
would begin the removal of the silt and was informed work was 
planned for November 19, 2012.  Also, the president made an 
inquiry about the boulders that were to be placed to assist in the 
future silt buildup, and McLaren advised they would be delivered 
before the work began.  

Next the president led a discussion about the lowering of the 
lake, advising it was presently down 58 ½ inches.  Several prop-
erty owners asked that it be lowered to six feet (72”) to accommo-
date work on their respective sea walls.  Rich Hirsch advised that, 
barring any measurable rainfall, the six foot level should occur 
on the Monday following Thanksgiving (November 26).  At this 
point, Gordon made a motion the siphoning should be stopped at 
the 6 foot level.  Phil seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED

There being no further matt ers for discussion. The meeting 
was adjourned at 7:54 p.m.

Prepared by:
Ray Lauer
Secretary – Vice President 
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LTPOA Meeting Minutes December 11, 2012

Audio fi les of LTPOA meetings are available at 
www.laketishomingo.com

 LTPOA
      LTPOA BoD Mtg Minutes
  LTPOA Meeting Recordings

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Marilyn 
Meyer, John Johnston, Gordon Kassen, Phil Overy and Ray Lauer

Approved Absence:  Kevin Seelbach
President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:00 

p.m.  There were twelve (12) people in att endance and all recited 
the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of Meeting of November 13, 2012:  President 
Dauernheim made a motion to waive the reading of the min-
utes because they had been made available via the website.  Phil 
mentioned a need for correction because his name had not been 
included as being present at the meeting.  Marilyn then seconded 
the motion, with the correction.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn presented her report which indi-
cated there was cash infl ow of $885.77, and that amount included 
$600.00 for 2012-13 assessments, $250.00 for trailer rental and 
interest amounting to $35.77.

Payments (cash outfl ow) amounted to $5,024.47, and some 
of the signifi cant issues included payment of $2,679.60 to Sen-
try Security for the period of September 10 to October 28, 2012, 
3rd Quarter Legal for $559.70, payment of $947.00 to Red Oak 
Landscaping for mowing and trimming on the dam, and $231.90 
for the Newslett er.   Phil made a motion to approve the report, 
seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED

Then Marilyn presented information for November billing 
and for which she has already made payment.  Some of the items 
included $12,500.00 representing partial payment for the pole 
barn that is presently under construction, $855.50 for insurance 
and $987.58 for taxes (property and personal property).   LTPOA 
was requested (some years ago) to pay one-half the propane cost 
for the community house, and this was agreed upon.  Recently the 
tank was fi lled at the cost of $298.00, so LTPOA is paying half that 
amount.  Total outfl ow for the total issues presented by Marilyn 
amounted to $15,262.10.  Phil made a motion to approve the pay-
ments, and this was seconded by Gordon.  MOTION PASSED

At this time, Marilyn expressed her appreciation to those 
who had volunteered with the improvements of the ‘sales offi  ce’ 
that is now used by PWSD #13, naming Rich Hirsch, Fran and 
Robert Hovis, and Daryl and Sheila Frauenfelder.

GATE:  Russ Wilner reported there have been no incidents on 
which to report.

SECURITY:  Phil reported there have been no signifi cant is-
sues called to his att ention.

BUILDING:  John Johnston presented the following informa-
tion on building permits that have been requested, and each of the 
permits was reviewed by board members.

~ Rita Kalin, A-17 / A-18, replace seawall and dock.  Gordon 
moved for approval, seconded by Ray.  MOTION PASSED

~ The Orlandos, I-19, replace seawall and install docks.  Phil 
moved for approval, seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED

~ Craig and Angela Jung, E-10 / 11A, replace the seawall and 
add patio.  Gordon moved for approval, seconded by Phil.  MO-
TION PASSED

~ Anthony and Helen Matt ina, I-20, remove and replace 
seawall and replace docks.  Phil made a motion for approval, 
seconded by Gordon.  MOTION PASSED

MAINTENANCE:  Gordon provided an update on the 
construction of the pole barn and other work taking place with 
respect to that work.  There is a need for some revision in the 
plans, and a Jeff erson County Building Inspector will be available 
on December 12 to give approval.  Gordon also mentioned there is 
a need to purchase rock (at $14.00 per ton) for the retention wall.  
Two tandem loads (less than $500.00) will be needed, and Gordon 
made a motion that approval be given for whatever expenditure is 
necessary so this project can proceed on schedule.  Phil seconded 
that motion.  MOTION PASSED

Gordon also recognized Steve Blaha who has arranged for 
standards that can be placed around the pole barn to keep it from 
being damaged by vehicles.

LTIA REPRESENTATIVE:  Julie Johnston reported on the 
Children’s Christmas party and the chili cook off  that took place 
on December 9.  It was well att ended.  LTIA is accepting applica-
tions for membership and hopefully more property owners will 
consider being members.

Future events include the meeting on January 13, 2013 which 
will feature soup and salad, and on February 9, 2013, the Mardi 
Gras party.

FINANCE, PARENT’S CLUB, GARDEN CLUB, SEWER 
BOARD, WATER TESTING, AND DAM:  No reports

WEBSITE:  Janet Hirsch reported the deadline for submission 
of articles, photos, etc., for the Newslett er is December 20, 2012.

OLD BUSINESS:  Gordon, along with President Dauernheim, 
addressed the progress with the ongoing eff ort of silt removal.  
The silt removal will be completed on December 13 and the boul-
ders for the retention basin will be delivered and installed next 
week.

Phil then spoke for 10 minutes about his proposals and 
thoughts on security issues, and presented a portion of those 
ideas.  They were not voted on since Phil has additional ideas he 
wants to off er for consideration in future meetings, and asked 
they be considered perhaps in the March board meeting.  There 
was some discussion on the ideas he mentioned but no action was 
taken.

NEW BUSINESS:
Greg Spiros, a resident of the Tishomingo Forest area, spoke 

about the road conditions that lead from South Lakeshore Drive 
into the Forest, mentioning that only a short portion of this road 
is paved.  Moreover, he added, it is only because of a neighbor, 
Ken Marschuetz, the road gets snow plowed.  Greg cited how 
the road was damaged several years ago but he had not brought 
that to the att ention of the Board at that time.  Aft er a lengthy 
discussion, it was agreed the Board would look at the possibility 
of adding a stretch of asphalt next spring when additional road 
work is undertaken in the subdivision.  Also, Gordon indicated he 
would instruct the snow plow operator to add the Forest road to 
his duties.

There being no further matt ers for discussion, Marilyn made 
a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:22 p.m.  It was seconded by 
John Johnston.  

Submitt ed by Ray Lauer
Vice-President / Secretary
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Silt Removal & Check Dam Construction
photos by Rich Hirsch
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Docks to be Removed
There are several deteriorating docks lining the 
shore of the lake in several areas. These are be-
coming a danger to anyone near them. It is the 
responsibility of lake residents to maintain their 
docks.

These docks must be repaired 
by June 1, 2013 or they will be re-

moved permanently. 
If you do not repair or remove a deteriorat-

ing dock, the Board will have the dock removed 
and send the bill for removal to the property 
owner. 
Docks in need of repair
 A-8 Tim & Patricia Lane
 A-17 Rita Kalin
 M-36 David & Donna Cain
Docks in need of removal or replacement
 F-49 Anthony Schmidt

If your dock is not repaired by the 
June 1, 2013 deadline and the lake must remove 
it for safety reasons you may not be able to 
rebuild your dock due to the building regulations 
requiring 35 feet between docks.

If you have information or questions about 
derelict docks contact John Dauernheim.

October 31, 2012 Financial Report

Cash Inflow
Assessments 2012-13 3,820.97                   
Gate Cards 40.00                        
Trailer Rental 20.00                        
Interest 52.71                        
Total Cash Inflow 3,933.68                  

Cash Outflow
IRS Payment 1,472.00                   
Entrance Gate Phone 55.26                        
PWSD #13 72.00                        
Mickey KS Portable Toilet 90.00                        
Mo. Employers Mutual Insurance 928.00                      
Sentry Security 1,347.78                   
Utilities 81.81                   
Total Cash Outflow 4,046.85                  

Checking Account Balance 291,430.37              

November 30, 2012 Financial Report

Cash Inflow
Assessments 2012-13 600.00                      
Trailer Rental 250.00                      
Interest 35.77                        

Total Cash Inflow 885.77                      

Cash Outflow
Sentry Security 9-10 to 10-28 2,679.60                   
Entrance Gate Phone 55.54                        
PWSD #13 72.00                        
Mickey KS Portable Toilet 90.00                        
Newsletter Nov./Dec. 231.90                      
Materials Rewire Bulletinboard 85.37                        
Repair Trailer Hitch 104.25                 
Third Quarter Legal 559.70                 

Trapper for Dam 100.00                      
Red Oak Landscaping Mow & Trim Dam 947.00                      
Postage Returned Newsletters 2.61                          
Utilities 96.50                        

Total Cash Outflow 5,024.47                  

Checking Account Balance 287,291.57              
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Lake Tishomingo Community Sewer Project
by Janet Hirsch

Public Water Supply District #13
President Marilyn Meyer 274-1812  marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Vice President Rick Lippitt  274-5034  rlippitt@charter.net
Secretary Rich Hirsch  285-0813  rhirsch@catenary.com
Director Ken Jost  274-0453 kbkjos@aol.com
Offi ce voice mail  285-1778

http://www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13   pwsd13@charter.net

The wastewater treatment plant continues to function as 
designed and the monthly analysis of the effl  uent stream is 
well within the limits set by Missouri Department of Natu-
ral Resources. The table below shows the most recent test 
results for samples taken in November 2012.

Homeowners are encouraged to consider automatic 
payment of the sewer bill. The invoice postcards are issued 

Public Water Supply District #13
5706 N Lakeshore Dr
PO Box 483 
Hillsboro MO 63050
www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13
pwsd13@charter.net
(636) 285-1778 voice mail

System Operator
David Axton
Water Resources Management
www.waterrm.com
suppport@waterrm.com
(636) 257-3976

In Case of Sewer Emergency 
Operator Offi ce (636) 257-3976
Cell Phone (309) 945-2814
Cell Phone (636) 667-0103

LAKE TISHOMINGO

SEWER SYSTEM

HOMEOWNER’S MANUAL

How to Take Care of Your
Wastewater System

Public Water Supply District #13
www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13
pwsd13@charter.net
(636) 285-1778

System Operator
David Axton
Water Resources Management
www.waterrm.com
suppport@waterrm.com
(636) 257-3976

Measurement Units MO DNR limit test results 11/5/2012
    

daily outfl ow gallons/day no limit  8,750
infl uent biological oxygen demand mg/liter   198 
effl uent biological oxygen demand mg/liter 30  2
infl uent total suspended solids mg/liter   202
effl uent total suspended solids mg/liter 30  1
acidity pH units 6.5 - 9.0  7.27
ammonia as nitrogen mg/liter 2.8  1.9
oil/grease mg/liter 10  < 5
E. coli bacteria colonies/100 ml 206  n/a (only tested in warm weather)

the fi rst of every month and payment is due on the tenth of 
that month. Payments not received by the 21st of the month 
are delinquent and subject to lien and prosecution.

The Billing & Payment Options brochure is available at 
the website. Visit :

htt p://www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13 

This has been a long and diffi  cult project. The 
PWSD#13 Board appreciates the cooperation and support 
of property owners.



If you’re thinking of selling, now is the time to get your home ready to market! Any painting, carpet cleaning, 
closet cleaning & yard cleanup, now’s the time to do this! I have buyers looking for homes. They want to be 

moved in fast to enjoy the lake. Call me for a current price on your home & marketing plan to sell it fast!

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association
5699 Lake Tishomingo Road
Hillsboro MO 63050
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Now it the time to send in your 
LTIA membership. See page 1.


